
cierra Hall has found a clever way 
to spend time with her husband 

when he returns home from his Navy 
deployment. While his ship undergoes 
maintenance at the shipyard this 
summer, the Computational Modeling 
and Simulation Engineering (CMSE) 
major will be interning there thanks to 
the Newport News Shipbuilding and 
Huntington Ingalls Scholars Program 
Endowment. 

Through a partnership with Old 
Dominion University, the scholarship 
aims to attract a new generation of high-
tech shipbuilders. Hall is one of several 
students who received up to $5,000 per 
semester through the program.

“I’m a returning adult student, so the 
financial support could not have come 
at a better time. But it’s about more 
than the funding,” she said. “Huntington 
Ingalls is one of the biggest employers in 
the Hampton Roads area and has a close 
working relationship with ODU, so this is 
a great opportunity.”

The program includes a summer 
internship as well as an opportunity to 
be mentored by a Huntington Ingalls 
executive throughout the semester. 

Hall admits that having the opportunity 
to work close to her husband is also a 
bonus.

“It’s so convenient that when I start my 
internship at the shipyard this summer, 
my husband’s ship will be in the yard. It’s 
perfect timing,” she said. 
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Hall started her academic career at 
the University of Richmond where she 
earned a Bachelor of Science degree 
in paralegal studies with a minor in 
global leadership. The military wife then 
moved to Norfolk when her husband was 
stationed here. 

“In Richmond, you have federal 
government, state government, and local 
government as far as job opportunities,” 
Hall explained. “There’s not as much 
down here other than military and 
government jobs, so I decided to go back 
to school when I was 26.”

Upon returning to school at Tidewater 
Community College (TCC), Hall was 
persuaded by a friend to pursue a career 
in engineering. 

“I signed up, just to see if I was going 
to like it. I loved it,” she said. “At TCC, 
one of my friends told me that if I did 
modeling and simulation, jobs are 
almost guaranteed when you leave and 
there are scholarship opportunities. So, 
I switched my major to modeling and 
simulation once I transferred to ODU.”

Hall says she loves the small classes, 
the opportunity to really get time 
with professors and the fact the ODU’s 
modeling and simulation program is 
unique. 

“One of the things that’s cool about 
our program is that we’re the only 
[undergraduate] modeling and 
simulation program in the country. If you 
want to pursue this field anywhere else, 
you have to do it at the graduate level,” 
Hall said. 

At ODU, Hall also feels at home as a 
military spouse. 

“I love our connection with the military,” 
she says. “The things that I do and the 
things that I work on at Huntington 
Ingalls directly impact what my husband 
does in the Navy, especially because he’s 
stationed on an aircraft carrier.”

Being a CMSE student is already paying 
dividends for Hall. She recently attended 
a job fair held in the Webb Center 
where she was exposed to dozens of 
opportunities and even received a few 
job offers. At an engineering conference, 
she even received an offer to work 
overseas in Italy. Hall turned this offer 
down because she aspires to work for 
the military after graduation and later 
hopes to earn her Ph.D. and become a 
professor.

“My long-term goal is to get my Ph.D. 
and become a professor,” she said, “I 
want to be a role model for women and 
minorities, so they can see me and know 
they too belong in the tech space.”

__________________________________________
Matty Madden is a junior majoring in public relations
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Staying afloat
Huntington Ingalls Scholarship helps a 
military spouse and non-traditional student 
in more ways than one
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ODU representatives attend 
Aerospace Day at the 
Virginia State Capitol

Danny Speight,  P.E., ‘86

CEE alum named a 
top 25 engineering 
newsmaker

O  ld Dominion University alumnus 
Danny Speight, ‘86 was recently  

named a Top 25 Newsmaker by Engineering 
News-Record (ENR). The civil engineering 
graduate was recognized for his role in 
executing a bold, untested plan to straighten 
a 3,250-ton building in Norfolk.

Commonly known as the “Leaning Tower of 
Granby,” the more than 110-year-old historic 
building was a jewelry store and a prominent 
hotel in its heyday and later home to Bankers 
Trust. The 21-inch lean in the nine-story 
building, which was noticeable from the 
street, was nearly as old as the building.

Despite concerns and warnings that the 
building was unsafe, Speight, a Virginia 
Beach-based structural engineer, believed 
the building to be structurally stable despite 
the lean.

Speight, president of Speight Marshall 
& Francis P.C., worked with Hourigan 
Construction on the project. After more 
than 15 years and 70 sheets of drawings for 
each step of the process, 21 custom-made, 
200,000-pound hydraulic-powered jacks and 
a ton of courage, the building now stands 
superbly straight as Savoy Apartments 
honoring its vibrant past and boasting a 
bright future.

Speight’s innovative design earned him 
several engineering awards.

Not only is Speight’s wife Michele an ODU 
graduate who earned a nursing degree 
in 1984, but his daughter Morgan is also 
an ODU alum who followed in her father’s 
footsteps. She earned a degree in civil 
engineering technology in 2014 and is a 
structural engineer in her father’s firm.

Read the full ENR story here. 

Old Dominion University Professors 
Drew Landman and Dimitrie 

Popescu, along with students Abigail 
Stedman and Brian Duvall, from the Batten 
College of Engineering and Technology 
demonstrated engineering projects at 
the Virginia Aerospace, Aviation and 
Unmanned Aerial Systems (UAS) Day 
Legislative Reception. They were joined by 
eight other ODU faculty and staff.

Aerospace Day offers representatives from 
Virginia’s aerospace industry a chance to 
meet with state legislators in Richmond 
to highlight industry contributions and 
encourage participation in aerospace and 
aviation-related legislation. 

The ODU team exhibited two projects 
related to UAS; a radio signal analysis 
used to detect drones and a new safety 
algorithm for autonomous unmanned 
aircraft.

The reception, hosted by the Virginia 
Aviation Business Association and the 
Virginia chapter of the Aerospace States 
Organization, is one of the largest 
receptions held during the legislative 
sessions. ODU was an educational partner 
for the reception.

(Above left to right): Brian Duvall, ODU engineering graduate student; Marty Kaszubowski, executive director 
institute for innovation & entrepreneurship; Robert Wojtowicz, vice provost and dean of the Graduate School; 
Paul Olsen, executive director, programs and partnerships in the office or research; Drew Landman, professor 
and associate chair, Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering; Abigail Stedman, ODU engineering graduate 
student; Dimitrie Popescu, associate professor of Electrical and Computer Engineering; Joanna Garner, research 
associate professor, Center for Educational Partnerships; Giovanna Genard, assistant vice president for strategic 
communication & marketing; and David Bowles, executive director, Virginia Institute for Spaceflight and 
Autonomy. Below, Abigail Stedman and Brian Duvall pose with Virginia Secretary of Transportation Shannon 
Valentine. (Photos by Emily Pavlik)


